BRAUNTON PARISH COUNCIL
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Minutes of the Meeting of Full Council held in the Council Chamber 

at 7.00pm on Monday, 11 October 2010

	


	Present

	Cllrs Daniel (NDC), in the Chair, Mrs Shapland, Mrs Chesters (NDC), Mrs Wellstead, Mrs Smith, Mrs Palmer, Welch, Ash, Hoult, Alexander, Mrs Chugg (DCC & NDC) and Lord.



	94/2010/11
	Apologies


	Were received from Cllr Lucas



	95/2010/11
	Minutes


	(a) Cllr Lord requested that Minute 88 (a) be amended to read the next meeting of the Vellator Working Group Meeting will be held on 4 November 2010.

Cllr Mrs Palmer confirmed that she had not been present at the meeting and requested that the minutes be amended to reflect this.

Referring to planning application 50896, Cllr Mrs Chesters commented that she had re-declared her personal interest and requested that the minutes be amended to reflect this. 

The Minutes of the Full Council meeting held on 13 September 2010 were approved with those amendments.

(b) The Minutes of Additional Planning meeting held on 27 September 2010 were approved and signed.   



	96/2010/11
	Declarations of Interest


	Cllrs Mrs Smith and Daniel declared a personal interest in Planning Application 51071.  



	97/2010/11


	Police Representation


	The Chairman welcomed PC Langworthy to the meeting.  He reported that there had been 41 crimes, which were 11 less than the previous year in the same period.  There had been an increase in dwelling burglaries, mainly items taken from garages such as bikes and fuel; 1 stolen moped and the offender had been arrested and charged; and 1 assault. 

The Assistant Parish Clerk reported that on arrival at the Parish Council Offices a small group of youths were congregating near the entrance, playing with matches and had created a very small fire.  She asked them to put out the fire and leave the area immediately informing them that she would report this to the police.  PC Langworthy noted these details.

Cllr Mrs Chesters reported that she had recently come across a group of unruly youths and asked his advice on the action he would recommend that should be taken.  He advised that she should call 999 in this particular type of case, commented that he would be speaking to all the schools shortly and these types of reports would be discussed with them.

Cllr Welch enquired about recent incidents on local buses.  PC Langworthy confirmed that Barnstaple was currently undergoing investigation of this problem.

PC Langworthy informed members that under age drinking as a subject was being addressed through a Theatre Forum.  Year 11 students would be presenting a play initially to the school regarding this subject, which involved audience participation.  The play would be performed at Isaac Hall at Braunton School and Community College and invitations would be extended to different agencies including the Parish Council and is planned for November 2010.

The Chairman thanked PC Langworthy for his report and he left the meeting at this point.



	98/2010/11


	Finance


	(a) The cheques on the schedule were approved and 

drawn in the total sum of £1,789.11. 

(b) The Assistant Parish Clerk confirmed that the

      Statement of Accounts was not available but would

      be provided at the next meeting.

        

	99/2010/11 


	Action Sheet
	The action sheet was noted.



	100/2010/11


	Planning


	The Chairman asked the Chairman of Planning, Cllr Mrs Wellstead, to present the planning applications to the meeting as per the attached sheet.



	101/2010/11


	Report from North Devon Council Councillors


	There was nothing to report.



	102/2010/11
	Report from Devon County Councillor


	Cllr Mrs Chugg confirmed that the barriers on the new pathway to Tesco in First Field Lane would be adjusted to accommodate mobility scooters etc.  

Referring to the proposed on-street parking in South Street, she confirmed that there had been a delay due to the design plan but was being currently redesigned by Devon County Council.

At this point Cllr Mrs Chesters reported that enforcement action was being taken against Tesco under the conditions of their planning application, for not providing a play area.  She commenting that the work should be starting fairly soon.  Further to this Cllr Mrs Palmer made reference to other areas that had not been replaced under the general conditions of the Tesco application and Cllr Mrs Chesters AGREED to meet Cllr Mrs Palmer at the site to discuss further.



	103/2010/11


	Remembrance Parade – Sunday, 14 November 2010


	The Chairman informed members that there would be a 2-minute silence on Thursday, 11 November 2010, at 11.00am outside the Estate Agents Offices in The Square assembling at 10.45 am.  He confirmed that Cllr Ash, Vice Chairman, would attend this occasion in his absence.

He further informed members that they were invited to participate in the Remembrance Day Parade on Sunday, 14 November 2010.



	104/2010/11


	Request for use of the Village Green for ‘Carols on the Green’ 17 December 2010


	The Rotary Club of Braunton’s request to use the Village Green was approved.

	105/2010/11


	Request for Use of Recreation Ground 27 June 2011 to 10 July 2011


	Anderton & Rowland Fun Fair’s request to use the Recreation Ground in 2011 was approved.



	106/2010/11


	Planning School Saturday 30 October 2010


	The Chairman informed members of the details of the next Planning School being run by Barnstaple Town Council.

Cllr Mrs Wellstead declared a personal interest at this point.



	107/2010/11


	Braunton & District Museum – Approval of Consumption of Alcohol at Event on 27 November 2010


	This request was approved.



	108/2010/11


	Certificate in Local Council Administration


	The Chairman informed members that the Parish Clerk, Mrs Nikki Ward, had been awarded the Certificate in Local Council Administration on 4 October 2010.

It was AGREED to pass on congratulations to Mrs Ward for attaining this qualification, which would ultimately count towards Braunton Parish Council attaining Quality Parish Council status.



	109/2010/11


	Items to Note


	Items (a) to (c) were noted.  The Chairman read out in full items (d) to (e) to all members.  Items (f) to (l) were received and noted.  






The meeting closed at 7.50 pm



...................................................The Chairman
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